
2024 BTP Medical Volunteer Supply Letter   4/5/23 

2024 Believe the Promise International Pathfinder Camporee 

 

Dear Medical Team Volunteers, 

The “Believe the Promise” (BTP) Pathfinder Camporee is quickly approaching and time will quickly fly 

by and even more so the closer we get to this amazing event. I will be sending information 

periodically via the website and hopefully will not overwhelm you with what comes your way.  

Each one of you is about to contribute to a phenomenal experience for our campers and I anticipate 

that it will be a life-changing event in more ways than you can imagine. I am sending this list as a 

reminder as you prepare in advance and over the next weeks and months.  

PLEASE: 

✓ Bring your own stethoscope & make sure it is marked and you can identify it.  

▪ I have 5 – 6 in my collection from the last camporee that I do not know who they belong 

to. 

✓ Bring whatever personal supplies/equipment that will allow you to provide basic care for our 

patients – BP cuff, scissors, smile, & a positive attitude.  

✓ Please bring a copy of your license with you and be prepared to provide it upon arrival. You 

must have a valid license to function at your designated certification/license. 

✓ Please bring a copy of your signed & current BLS/ACLS card 

✓ Plan for ALL types of weather – cold, hot, rainy, humid, muddy, and just right! 

✓ Please make every effort to attend an orientation meeting – date/time/site location to be 

determined. 

✓ IF you are not able to attend this meeting, please report to the medical complex as soon as 

possible upon your arrival. 

✓ It is important that you have plans for your meals. The days can be long, and you need to stay 

hydrated & nourished.  

▪ Bottled water & snacks will be available when on duty. 

✓ Come prepared to work hard, have fun, develop relationships, and make a difference 

✓ Pray for the safety of every person who attends the camporee. 

✓ Pray that we will be a witness to each person we work with.  

✓ Contact me with any questions – markpamkrueger@gmail.com 

▪ 715-573-0268 

✓ I will be arriving a few days before the start of the actual event and would appreciate extra help 

to get things set up.  

Thank you in advance for your willingness to volunteer your time & talents in this capacity. You are 

appreciated.  

Sincerely,  

Pamela Krueger, RN, MSN 

mailto:markpamkrueger@gmail.com

